
J ICA  Country  Focused T raining  Course on Operator of  ENCs Updating 

for the Republic of the Philippines for 2004
 

  The JICA Country Focused Training Course on Operator of Electronic Navigational Charts (ENCs) for the 
Republic of the Philippines of Japanese financial year (JFY) 2004 was carried out at the Hydrographic and 
Oceanographic Department of Japan (JHOD) in Tokyo, from August 31 to November 27, 2004. 
  This course aimed at mastering each technique of evaluation, selection, file-creation and proofreading about 
latest maintenance data on ENC. 
  Arrangements for conducting the course was administrated by the Japan International Cooperation Agency 
(JICA) and supported by Japan Hydrographic Association (JHA).                    
  Three persons of  Mr.  Alberto Bernardo STA. ANA, Mr. Darwin Villanueva Lagdaan and Mr. Marvin 
Caleon Espino, from the Coast and Geodetic Surveys Department (CGSD) of the National Mapping and 
Resource Information Authority (NAMRIA) in the Philippines participated in the course. 
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